
Chartered Clubs NZ Mixed Pairs South Island Golf Tournament 

Delegates Meeting Minutes 

Held at Kaiapoi Golf Club 1st June 2024 at 2:30pm 

Maurice Nutura, Canterbury Area Clubs delegate chaired the meeting and welcomed delegates. 

 

PRESENT:  

Rayner Hopkins (Kaiapoi), Elizabeth Collins (Ashburton RSA), Bruce Collins (Ashburton 
RSA), Raylene Leith (IWMC), Trish Cates (Ashburton MSA), Lyndsay Jackson (Ashburton 
MSA), Ian Dickson (Waimate T & C), Colleen Brown (Waimate T & C), Raylene Adler 
(Hornby), Barry Stringer (Hornby), Paul Hughes (Kaiapoi), Nadine Carston (Kaiapoi) 

A minute’s silence acknowledged members who had passed in the last year. 

Apologies:   

None  

Minutes from previous meeting accepted: 

 Moved: Raylene Leith (IWMC) Seconded: Raylene Adler (Hornby) 

Maters arising:  

Nil 

Who is going to host in 2025:  

Ashburton MSA said they will host in 2025. 

Waimate is going to host in 2026.  Discussed booking accommodation early for this. 

General Business:   

Original rules needs to be changed.  Rule 11 needs to change from “The tournament 
shall run every alternate year” to “The tournament will run every year”. 

Discussed doing away with goodie bags. Moved: Trish Cates (Ashburton MSA) 
Seconded: Raylene Adler (Hornby) 

When people contact ClubsNZ for support you can ask for what you want ie KitKat’s 
instead of towels etc. 

Organisers of the tournament receive $300.00 from Clubs NZ.  The organisers of the 
tournament can decide whatever they want to do with this. Kaiapoi gave out 6 x $50.00 
as lucky prizes, but you can use it however you please. 

On behalf of ClubsNZ Maurice Nutura thanked Kaiapoi for hosting this tournament and 
thanked all players who travelled to this tournament to make it a success. 

Meeting closed: 2:51pm 

 


